
 

   

At the recent AGM a new Board was elected to represent the members 

of Cabramatta Golf Club, they are:  

 

President:    Peter Mahoney (existing)  

Vice President:   Ray Wilson (new) 

Treasurer:   Willy Kourieh (existing)  

Captain:    Andrew Marsh (new)  

Vice Captain:   Brendan Hardy (existing)  

Director:    Dennis Krilich (existing)  

Director:    Phil Whybro (existing)  

Director:    John Ward (new)  

Director:    Scott Sullivan (new)  

 

Cabramatta Golf Club is fortunate to have a volunteer Board of Directors 

comprised of a highly committed group of people from diverse  

professional backgrounds. The skills of our Board Members include  

Business, Construction, Electrical, Telecommunication and Management. 

Our Board of Directors paves a strategic vision for Cabramatta Golf Club 

direction and ensures the club success meets the expectations of our 

members. 

 

 

Welcome to Cabra Confidential. If you have any suggestions or contributions please email me on 
bigden12342000@yahoo.com.au é..Thanks Dennis Krilich 
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From the GM   
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 Well the Clubs  Annual General Meeting has been held and the Election of Board Members has taken 
ǇƭŀŎŜΦ bƻǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ έŀƴ ƻƭŘ ŦŀǎƘƛƻƴŜŘ /ŀōǊŀƳŀǘǘŀ /Ƙŀƛƴǎŀǿ aŀǎǎŀŎǊŜέ ŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƭƻƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊ  
described it, but some significant changes none the less. The new committee consists of:  
President Peter Mahoney, Vice President Ray Wilson, Treasurer Willie Kourieh (UNOPPOSED),  
Captain Andrew Marsh, Director Brendan Hardy,  Director Phil Whybro, Director Dennis Krilich,  
Director Scott Sullivan, Director John Ward. 
 
A healthy 114 Full Playing Members voted which equates to just on a 20% turnout. 
 
Whilst congratulating the incoming Board I must thank the previous Captain John Dunkin & the previous 
Vice President Chris Zouroudis for their tireless efforts over many years. I would like to personally thank 
each of these gentlemen as both were often my first call option over my 6 ½ years as General Manager 
and the two that I worked closest with. 
 
A number of significant changes have been implemented in the past couple of weeks. 
 
*  The first being that the first round of the Club Championships no longer fall on the October long 
 weekend or NRL Grand Final weekend. A & B grade now commence on Saturday 11th October, 
 this is followed by C Grade on Sunday 12th  October. 
*  The second significant change is that it is now not compulsory to be a Director to manage one of 
 our representative teams. Thus as the appropriate representative  eason approaches the Club will 
 call for interested applicants. 
 
For members who like following our Monthly Financial Statement displayed each month, I am pleased to 
advise that after four months of this financial year ( April 2014 thru July 2014 ) the Club is currently up 
$135,081 on the corresponding period last year, this is attributed to income being up $93,967 and ex-
penses being down $42,714. We all hope this trend can continue for the remaining eight months, fingers 
crossed. 
 
When we talk Club Championships we also start talking Presentation Night, this date is set down for  
Saturday 29th November.  The entertainment will be great  and I would also like to remind you that on 
ǘƘŀǘ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿŜ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ [ŀŘƛŜǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛŎŜΧΦ 
έŦǊŜŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ϧ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊέΣ ǎƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ōƻƻƪΗΗΗ 

 

Until next month, swing slow! 

 

Bill Basan 

General Manager        
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 From the     Captain  

 

 

Hello Fellow Golfers 

Firstly I would like to acknowledge John Dunkin  for his efforts for the past 9 years as Club Captain. Thank 
you John. 

!ǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ /ƭǳō /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ .ǊŜƴŘŀƴ IŀǊŘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ  

Vice Captain. 

I would also like to congratulate our new Board of Directors for the 2014/16 season and I look forward to 
working together. 

The Eric Apperly Pennant team has represented Cabra with pride but were unfortunate in not progressing 
to the next stage.  Well done Boys! 
 
The Warren and Gibson Trophy team likewise failed to make it to the final this year 
 
On behalf of the club and myself I would like to congratulate Geoff Gerard and Ed Sulkowicz in  
ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ /ŀōǊŀ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ нлмп {ǘŀǘŜ aŜƴΩǎ CƻǳǊōŀƭƭ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ƘŜƭŘ тth ς 10th October at Bonville 
Golf Club and Barry & Gaynor Maloney representing Cabra at the 2014 State Mixed Fourball  
Championships.  Good luck to all and do Cabra proud. 
 
There has been a change of date to the start of the Club Championships.  It will start 1 week after the long 
weekend in October . 
  
Round 1 A&B Grades  11th October 2014 
Round 1 C Grade  12th October 2014 
 
Round 2 A&B Grades  18th October 2014 
Round 2 C Grade  19th October 2014 
 
Round 3 A,  B & C Grades 25th October 2014 Top 32 seeded - from each grade 
Round 4 A,  B & C Grades 26th October 2014 Top 16 seeded - from each grade 
 
All competitors are eligible to complete in the 4 rounds. (There is NO cut) 
Good Luck to all 
 
Due to a lack of Juniors there will be no Encourage Shield this year which is unfortunate. 
 
There is a voluntary working bee on the course on the 16th September starting at 12pm. Anyone who can 
spare an afternoon come on down , many hands make light work for all.  
We will be focusing on picking up sticks on the course. All to meet at the greenkeepers shed at 12pm,  
there will be a BBQ & drinks at the shed afterwards. 
 
Look forward to seeing everybody around the club, so come up and say good day. 
Andrew Marsh  

Captain  

Cabramatta Confidential Issue No:42 
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Hi all, 
 
 

Welcome to spring! As we move into the warmer periods I would like you to 
take stock of the clothing you wear on the course. I notice that a lot of golfers 
are wearing old shirts not appropriate to the months ahead. I invite you to take 
a good look around the pro shop in the coming months and check out the 
Amazing materials now used to make golf clothing. 
 
We do our best to hunt down the best deals for our members to get the best 
ƴŀƳŜǎ ƛƴ ƎƻƭŦ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƻǇ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǉŀȅ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǘŀƛƭ ǇǊƛŎŜ  
elsewhere. So have a look at your favorite golf shirt and compare it to what we 
have for you in the shop, I promise your golf will be far more comfortable. 
Along the same lines, check your grips. As it gets warmer and your hands start 
to sweat, check to see if your grips have hardened, if they have its time to  
regrip. We have grips to try in different thicknesses from $10 a club fitted  
professionally and backed up by warranty. We back all of our work to be done 
ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŀ ōŀŎƪȅŀǊŘ ƘŀŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōǳȅƛƴƎ ŎƘŜŀǇ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ 
off the net to fit your clubs. We have also been fitting a number of fat putter 
grips of late.  
 
The advantage of having a fatter grip when putting is it stops your hands from 
overworking in the stroke, our Wynn pro grips will change the way you put,  
starting at $24.95. We also have the standard putting grips from $15, if you 
come in 15 minutes before your tee time we can have one ready before you 
go! 
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The new club in the shop already purchased by some of our customers is the 
Dол ǇƛƴƎ ƳƻŘŜƭΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜƳƻ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ōǳǘ ōŜ ǿŀǊƴŜŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ 
improvement for golf club engineering and is hard to give back! I have been 
testing the product and I can tell you it is putting yards on my drives (I can 
now hit it 190!) so if it can help me I suggest you try it. We have available for 
demo at the moment not only the new metals but also, ping karsten irons 
graph, ping g30 reg steel, ping I 25 stiff steel. Taylor made sldr irons in reg 
steel, Titleist ap1 steel reg and Titleist ap2 irons. All in a full set for you to try 
on your course not into a net in a shop! 

Lesson time? I now do lessons at three locations to suit my clients. 
Cabramatta G.C. when possible, Fairfield Golf Course driving range and 
{ƘŀǊƪǎ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ǊŀƴƎŜΦ ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ LΩƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǳƛǘ ȅƻǳΦ 
DƛǾŜ ƛǘ ŀ Ǝƻ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎŜƭƭ ŎƻƪŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊǎ ōŀǊǎ 
for a career! Over the years I have been to P.G.A coaching seminars by the 
likes of Chuck Cook, Butch Harmon, Hank Haney, Ian Triggs and many more. I 
have a lot of knowledge on the golf swing from listening to great teachers 
such as these and blended it with my own philosophies to help you improve 
your golf. I always look forward to new challenges so if you think you have 
the unfixable slice give me a go. 

 

Junior golf, I have started to take the first small steps in growing our junior 
base again. I have allocated half an hour every Saturday from 10-10.30 at 
Fairfield driving range, to teach and greet all new comers, so if you child or 
grandchild would like to learn how to swing a club, come down. I teach the 
kids for free but you may need to buy balls for the range. If you have any old 
clubs you would like me to cut down for your kids bring them in and I will do 
them for free with a new grip until grip stocks last. 

Congratulations to all who have given their time to be appointed to the 
Board for the next two years, I know together we can move forward and 
keep improving our club. 

 

All the best in golfing, 

Matt and the pro shop staff.  
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   If a lot of people gripped a knife and fork the way they do a golf  

  club,  they'd starve to death. ~Sam Snead  

News from the Green Staff 

September is an exciting time of year for us, as we start to see the course change after 
winter, as it blossoms into spring and summer. This is, as always our time to renovate 
greens and prepare them for the season ahead. We have hollow tined greens with a 
16mm tine, at 50mm spacing and to a depth of 60mm. This relieves the compaction  
created through general play, cutting and rolling. We then top dress with sand, and rub 
this in, with the goal being to fill the holes and leave a minimal amount of sand on the  
surface. The sand filled cores create channels for the roots to penetrate deeper than  
otherwise. We were lucky enough to loan a broom that is relatively new to the industry. 
The advantage of the broom is that it fills the core holes with sand and at the same time 
brushes the sand out of the grass canopy, leaving minimal sand on the green surface, and 
it is also very gentle on the turf which allows the greens to recover from the operation 
more quickly. Now is the time for us to promote the best root system possible, and in  
doing so, allow the greens to survive the harsh, hot conditions from December to March. 
This process is a key factor in our preparations for summer and maintaining the best  
possible greens surface we can, week after week.  

I would also like to take the opportunity, from not only myself, but on behalf of all of my 

staff, to thank John Dunkin for his time and efforts in working together with us on  

improving not only the golf course but our facilities and machinery, in his time as Captain.  

My first 3 years as Course Superintendent have been very enjoyable and John has been a 

ōƛƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎƻƭŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ 

can continue to improve and provide the best facilities in this region. 

 

 

Steve Kazurinsky 

Course Superintendent. 
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Rules questions (see below for correct answers) 

1.  Which action is permitted before the stroke when a 

 player's ball lies in a bunker? 

 A:  Placing clubs, an umbrella or a rake in the bunker. 

 B:  Throwing a rake into the bunker, causing the ball to move. 

 C:    Sticking the handle of a rake into the sand. 

 

2: In stroke play, if a player returns a score for a hole higher than he 

 has taken, he shall be disqualified.  
  True   or    False  

 

3.  If a player declares his ball which lies in a bunker unplayable, he may 

 drop a ball within two club-lengths of where it lies, not nearer the 

 hole but it must be dropped in the bunker.  

  

  True   or    False  

 

      

 

. 

 

 

Cabramatta Confidential 

Answers: 

1. A (Rule 13-4) 

2. False ( Rule 6-6d) 

3. True (Rule 28c) 
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Golfer Profile of the Month 

 How many years have you been a member of Cabra?  

 8 years  

What is your handicap at present and what is your goal for the year ahead?  

24 -   to be an òAó grader 

What is you biggest achievement in golf?  

Winning the Queen of the Greens  

Do you practice?  

No 

What is your favourite club in your bag?  

3 wood  

Favourite course apart from Cabra?  

Port Kembla  

Favourite hole at Cabra and why?  

6th Hole ñ had an eagle  

Favourite other hole elsewhere?  

18th at Port Kembla ñwhy because it is nearest the 19th  

What makes a good amateur golfer?  

Patience 

Who would be in your dream four ball  

Myself, Adam Scott, Adam Scott & ADAM SCOTT  

What is your favourite drink?  

Vodka 

If you were down to your last $10,  how would you spend it?  

Buy a lottery ticket  

 Debbie Carrier  

Associates President  
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Hole in One 

Tony Tibbens 5th Hole 

Stephanie Solia 12th Hole 


